
From: Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>
To: Broome, Darryldbroome@aging.sc.gov

Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov
CC: Cogdill, Lilylcogdill@aging.sc.gov

Date: 6/26/2018 10:01:36 AM
Subject: RE: Harvest Hope

I understand that 9:00a will not work for the Dominion folks. Danny, when you have a chance, just let me 
know if the time will still work for the LG or if we need to find another date altogether.
 
Hank
 
From: Broome, Darryl 
 
Sent: Monday, June 25, 2018 4:49 PM
 
To: Danny Varat ; Page, Hank 
Cc: Cogdill, Lily 
Subject: RE: Harvest Hope
 
Could we do it at 9:00? I have a meeting in Charleston at 12;00.
 
Darryl Broome
Agency Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910 Direct, (803) 734-9886 Fax
dbroome@aging.sc.gov
 
From: Danny Varat [mailto:DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Monday, June 25, 2018 3:17 PM
 
To: Page, Hank
 
Cc: Broome, Darryl; Cogdill, Lily
 
Subject: Re: Harvest Hope
 
I'll let you know soon. Thanks
 
DV

From: Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>
 
Sent: Monday, June 25, 2018 3:01 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Cc: Broome, Darryl; Cogdill, Lily
 
Subject: Harvest Hope 
 
Danny / Darryl,
 
Harvest Hope has contacted us… they have about 80 emergency boxes for seniors that they would like to give 
to our AAAs… roughly 40 to Appalachian (Tim Womack) and 40 to Santee-Lynches (Connie Munn).
 
Both Tim and Connie are on board and have room for them. However, Harvest Hope would like to do a formal 
press announcement at their location off of Shop Road here in Columbia. These boxes have been donated 
through a partnership with Dominion Energy, who would also be part of the press event.
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The date / time they gave us to check in with the LG and others is Wednesday, July 11 at 10:00a. Please let me 
know if this is something that the LG would be able to make when you have a chance.
 
Thanks,
 
Hank Page
State of South Carolina
Lieutenant Governor’s Office on Aging
hpage@aging.sc.gov
803-734-2088 Direct
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